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As researchers, we regularly give credit to the work or ideas of others by citing them in 
our manuscripts.  If we use our own previously published ideas or work, we must cite 
our previous work to avoid self-plagiarism or duplicate publication.  Additionally, the new 
manuscript must be substantially different in form and content from the original 
manuscript. 
 
The EDGJ attempts to comply with the publication standards and policies of the 
American Psychological Association (APA) and the American Society for Engineering 
Education (ASEE).  Both of these organizations provide guidance on these topics; see 
pages 13-16 of the Publication Manual of the American Psychological Association (Sixth 
Edition) and ASEE’s Policy on Plagiarism and Duplicate Publication 
(https://www.asee.org/about-us/policies/ASEE_Plagiarism_Policy.pdf).   
 
In the past, authors of mid-year conference papers were encouraged to submit their 
papers to the Journal since the proceedings were not widely distributed – only given to 
conference attendees.  However, since 2004, the proceedings of the mid-year 
conference have been published on the division website 
(http://edgd.asee.org/conferences/proceedings.htm) and are no longer considered to 
have “limited circulation.”  Therefore, papers submitted to a mid-year conference or an 
annual conference must be significantly different from papers submitted to the Journal. 
 
In the future, the mid-year conference submission process will be modified to encourage 
EDGD members to both participate in mid-year conferences and be able to submit their 
work to the journal, without being a duplicate publication.  For example, publishing the 
abstracts from the mid-year conference, would allow authors to expand their work into a 
full paper for submission to the Journal. 
 
If you have any questions or concerns about plagiarism, duplicate, or piecemeal 
publications, please feel free to contact any member of the Editorial Board.  
 
 
 
 
 
  


